## LLanfihangel y Pennant Community Council held at Y Ganolfan Abergynolwyn on Monday 9th July 2018

Present: Chair E Evans, Vice Chair Steve Lewis, H E Thompson, Gareth Evans, , Robert Jones,

Wendy WhitbyGwynedd Councillor Beth Lawton and Clerk Eileen Jones.

Apologies: Eleri Puw (children), Dylan Jarman, (silage)

Declaration of Interest: Cllr Elwyn Evans No. 10 Notification of Personal Interest completed

All were welcomed by Chair, also Hannah Jane, Officer of Stratergy who came to give a talk on World Heritage Site Nomination for Wales Slate. Gwynedd Council Plan was for 2018 – 2023 and the purpose to create economic and social benefits for the communities and businesses of Gwynedd. In our area we have Bryneglwys Quarry, Abergynolwyn Village and The Talyllyn Railway. Wales Slate is the only site from Wales & the UK Tentative list. Hannah was thanked for her report and was wished well with the Plan.

- 1. June Minutes were received and signed by the Chair Elwyn Evans.
- 2. Play Area: All well. It was passed to pay Sean's Lawns for June and ROSPA.
- 3. Cemetery: It was passed to pay Sean's Lawns. One quote was received for the two parts needing attention in LLan. It was passed to accept it. The request of Ellen Cockburn to pay before hand for a plot was discussed. We sympathise her need to be near family, but our policy is to sell a plot as and when it is needed.
- 4. Paths: It was noted that the style near Rhiwlas to Penmeini had a rotten leg.
- 5. Gwynedd Councillor Beth Lawton: Gwynedd Council have promised a course on the Code of Conduct.. Beth and Clerk had celebrated the 70th birthday of the NHS at Tywyn Hospital. Tywyn Hospital will be celebrating 100 years in two years. It was noted that the Welsh Government will be teaching doctors in Bangor, hopefully that they will stay there. It was noted that The Energy Group were calling a meeting to discuss where to put the plant. Our thanks Cllr Lawton.
- 6. Data Protection. Waiting for guidance.
- 7. Snowdonia Local Development Plan 2016 2031 Revision agenda was received.
- 8. Mrs Jill Baxter: e mail was received showing her concerns re a narrowing of an entrance nearby. It was discussed and she was thanked.
- 9. UNESCO Dyfi Biosphere: An invitation to join was received. It was discussed and passed to leave on table.
- 10. Donation request: A Request for a donation was received. It was discussed and passed to support. A letter of thanks was received by Dail Dysynni.
- 11. An annual declaration of payments to Councillors must be posted to the Welsh Government and posted on the notice board before 30th September each year.
- 12. Internal Audit: Has been completed by Gwynedd Council, by taking the books to Dolgellau and then forwarded to Caernarfon and back. The system worked well and a report was received.
- 13. Standing Orders 2018 and Financial Regulations: It was passed to receive them, with a need to go through them so that changes can be done to suit our Council.
- 14. Travelling Costs: It was passed to pay travelling to the Chair for going to Llandrindod Wells.
- 15. The Maps of Llanfihangel were received one for each Councillor and Clerk and it was passed to pay for them.
- 16. Financial Statement to 30.06.18: All Councillors were given a copy.
- 17. Neuadd Pendre: By letter information was received re the celebration of 100 years since the end of World War 1 on the 10th November, tickets £10.00.
- 18. Thanks was received by St Davi's Church and the residents of Bronygader.
- 19. Payments:

| Sean's Lawns    | Play area & Llan     | £252.00 | cheque 941 |
|-----------------|----------------------|---------|------------|
| ROSPA           | Play area Inspection | 84.00   | 942        |
| Aber Eisteddfod | gift                 | 150.00  | 943        |
| Cllr E Evans    | travel               | 56.70   | 944        |
| Sion Gwilym     | maps                 | 44.40   | 945        |

Mary Jones Home:

Current Balance: £1003.27

Next Meeting: Monday 10th September 2018 at 7 p.m.